

GROWTH DIRECTORATE

ASHTON-UNDER-LYNE · AUDENSHAW · DENTON · DROYLSDEN · DUKINFIELD · HYDE · LONGDENDALE · MOSSLEY · STALYBRIDG

David Moore Interim Director

Ashton Market Hall, Market Street, Ashton-under-Lyne, Tameside, OL6 7JU

Call Centre 0161-342-8355

www.tameside.gov.uk

email: peter.taylor@tameside.gov.uk

Doc Ref FOI 7628
Ask for Peter Taylor
Direct Line 0161 342 5242
Date 10 July 2018

Mr J Dugdale

By Email:

request-489161-bcd7a493@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Dugdale,

Freedom of Information Request – Request for Information Unique Reference No: FOI 7628

Thank you for your email received 4 June 2018 and further to my email sent to you on the 2 July 2018, apologising for the delay in responding to your request. This delay has been caused by an oversight on my part, which I can only explain to pressure of work for which I give my sincere apologies. I understand your request to be as follows:

Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would be pleased if you would confirm the following information for the past 3 ½ years (2015, 2016, 2017 and 2018) relating to planning applications (broken down into each individual year): -

- Number of Major Planning Applications Received Number of Major Planning Application Determined Number of Major Planning Applications Determined and Decision Notice issued within 13 weeks Number of Major Planning Applications refused planning permission Number of extensions of time agreed
- Number of Minor Planning Applications Received Number of Minor Planning Application Determined Number of Minor Planning Applications Determined and Decision Notice issued within 8 weeks Number of Minor Planning Applications refused planning permission Number of extensions of time agreed
- Number of Householder Planning Applications Received Number of Householder Planning Application Determined Number of Householder Planning Applications Determined and Decision Notice issued within 8 weeks Number of extensions of time agreed

I am pleased to advise that the Council can provide the attached information in relation to the above request.

If you have any queries about this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me.













If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint, or request a review of the Council's decision, please write to Sandra J Stewart, Borough Solicitor, at Tameside Metropolitan Borough Council, Dukinfield Town Hall, Dukinfield Tameside SK16 4LA.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Commissioner cannot normally make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF and at www.ico.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Taylor Head of Planning